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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

JANUARY, 2015
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome back and Happy New Year!  I hope you all had a wonderful holiday and the true spirit of Christmas filled you homes.  We are all very blessed.  God decided to come as a child so we can become children on God.  He is still dwelling among us in the sacraments we share and the love we give and receive every day.  Keep holy the Lord’s Day.

Our Advent Concert was wonderful and thank you to all who attended, all who helped make it possible, the children who presented and the staff who prepared the concert.  It was a wonderful night.  Thank you to Mrs. Mots and crew.

The staff had a delicious Advent lunch provided by the School Board for which we would all like to say thank you.  It was greatly appreciated.  We are also enjoying the new heating unit the School Board had replaced over the Christmas vacation.  The climate in the school is now much more comfortable throughout the whole building.

Being well rested, staff is ready to get back to work.  The cold weather is upon us, along with exams, basketball season and indoor recess.  These are the things of the Canadian winter.

I would like to say goodbye to Ms. Ventura who will be leaving us on January 30 as her term is up.  Good luck in your future endeavors.  Mrs. Dado will be returning to her regular grade 7 & 8 position beginning February 2.

Many thanks to all the volunteers who make our school tick.  Thank you to the Bingo volunteers who came out on those cold nights in December.  We couldn’t get along without you.

I will be away at the Principals Retreat on January 21, 22 and 23.

Happy New Year!

Susan Enns

Principal

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

We are all back to school or work and fortunately back to a regular routine!  We hope you had a blessed and peaceful Christmas.

A new calendar has begun and the Board of Directors is busy planning the upcoming events for spring 2015.  Our open house is scheduled for Thursday, February 5th at 6:30-8:00 pm.  This is an opportunity for all prospective students and parents to come and see what our school has to offer.  Word of mouth is the best advertising we can get, so please encourage your friends and family members to come out and see our wonderful school!

May 7th marks the 2015 Christ the King Royals Gala Dinner to be held at the Pinnacle Room at Investors Group Field.  Please pass the date onto your friends and family or alumnae of the school to help make this event a great success.  If you would like further information on this event or would like to help volunteer, please feel free to contact the school or the event coordinators, Jayson Dzikowicz (Jayson.dzikowicz@sonepar.ca) or Kathryn Sawatzky (ksawatzky@mts.net).  We hope to see you there!

Our next board meeting is January 14th at 7:00 pm in the Lennox Hall.  If you have any questions or constructive feedback that you would like to share with the Board of Directors, you are invited to attend this meeting or any of our regular Board meetings which are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 7 pm in Lennox Hall.

We would like to take this moment to wish you all a very Happy and Healthy 2015!

Board of Directors
PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS

Welcome back students and parents!  We hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas break!  Hopefully you had a chance to see the Advent Concert last month.  It was a wonderful performance and you could see that hard work that everyone put into it.  We’d like to thank all the volunteers who helped to make the show a success.  You’re hard work is truly appreciated!  The Wine Raffle Fundraiser winning tickets were drawn at the evening performance and the names of the winners are posted on the bulletin board in the school lobby if anyone is interested in seeing who won.  Congratulations winners!  Thanks to those who donated wine and sold tickets to help us reach our wine raffle fundraising goal!

Christ the King’s annual Book Fair is on Wednesday, January 28th and Thursday, January 29th and starts at 3:00pm both days.

This month’s Fun Lunch is on Friday, January 16th and Hot Dog DayFun Lunch is on Thursday, January 22nd.  If you are able to help out with Fun Lunch or Hot Dog Day, please contact Ms. Barnert in the office.  Thanks to the many volunteers who help out with these days!  If not for your time and efforts, the students would not be able to enjoy Hot Dog Days or Fun Lunches.

The next PAC meeting will be on Wednesday, January 21st @ 7:00pm.  Everyone is welcome to attend these meetings.  We value everyone’s input and participation.  Hope to see you there!

Stay warm everyone!
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CTK Parents’ Association
	CHRIST THE KING

OPEN HOUSE

February 5th
6:30-8:00 pm
EVERYONE WELCOME!



JANUARY 2015 EXAM SCHEDULE

January 27th (Day 4):

Grade 7 MATH / Grade 8 ELA

January 28th (Day 5):

Grade 7 ELA / Grade 8 Science

January 29th (Day 6):

Grade 7 Science / Grade 8 Math

KEYS FOUND

A set of keys were found in the parking lot just before Christmas break.  If you are missing yours please come by the office to claim them.


CATCHING UP WITH HOMEWORK


As explained in our agenda, for families who choose to go on a holiday during the school year, teachers will collect the work they have missed and the students can complete it on their return.  We are never sure exactly how much will be covered when you are away.  Textbooks and workbooks will not be allowed to go with you.  We will keep a file and the work that was missed can be completed upon their return.

BUS CANCELLATIONS

The school bus will be cancelled for the whole day on days that the wind chill is

 -45 at the Forks at 6:00 in the morning.  If public school buses are cancelled due to cold weather, ours will be as well.  The bus will be cancelled for that whole day.  Students will have to find their own transportation to and from Industrial Arts classes on those days.  I am sorry for any inconvenience this makes, but it is for safety reasons.

INDOOR RECESS

Recess will be indoors when the weather reaches a wind chill value of
 -27.  As the wind chill value changes throughout the day, please send your child to school dressed for outdoor recess every day.
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SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR
What a better way to promote reading to our students than by supporting this important literary event.

We invite your entire family to participate by purchasing the latest and greatest in children’s books.  Did you know that for every $10.00 you spend at the Fair up to $6.00 goes directly back to our school?  Your support of this vital literary fundraiser is key to our obtaining new books and resources for our library and classrooms.
You’ll find hundreds of quality books at our Book Fair with a wide assortment for all reading levels.  Book Fair flyers will be sent home with children in the New Year.  These provide just a preview of only a FEW of the many books available to purchase at our Fair.

The flyer also contains a special Family Event Draw ballot that parents can deposit during our Book Fair.  You could win $50 in books - $25 for your family PLUS $25 for your child’s classroom!

Our classrooms are also in need of more books.  We invite you to increase the size of your child’s classroom library by purchasing books.  Visit our Classroom Wish List display and receive a book donation bookplate when you buy a book.

Don’t forget to mark the Book Fair dates on your calendar!  We look forward to seeing you during our Scholastic Book Fair and thank you, in advance, for supporting this great literary fundraiser.  Mostly, thank you for believing in books and the importance reading has on your child’s future.
Sincerely,

Mrs. J. Mots

MUSIC NEWS

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU!

A great big thank you to all involved in making the Advent Concert a great success!  Many hours of hard work go into preparing such an event and it is with much gratitude that I thank ALL PEOPLE involved in making the concert a wonderful experience for us all!

There are parents, staff and family involved in various aspect of the concert preparation.  Please know that you are all appreciated for the tremendous work you do, not only for the concert, but for everything you do to help the school run smoothly.

First of all I would like to thank the wonderful parent volunteers; Mrs, Morris, Mrs. Abreu, Mrs. Brown, Mrs. Jones and Ms. Barnert and any others who helped prepare the coffee and dainties.  My heart-felt thanks to all of you!!

Thank you to all the parents who made dainties and thank you to all the servers who helped serve the goodies.

Also, I would like to say a big thank you to the parents, students and staff that stayed after the concert to help clean up.  A really big thank you to Mr. Kalichak for all his help; putting up the back-drop, setting up, operating and taking down the lights and sound and helping with the clean-up.  Thank you to Mr. Mots for taking down the back-drop.  Thank you to Hung and Ryan for their help with the music and lights.  
I would like to express my gratitude to Mr. Resendes for his help with sound equipment and allowing us to use equipment from Christ the King Church.  Thank you also to the Lennox club for 
allowing us to set the stage up early.  Thank you to Mrs. Morrison and Gabrielle for designing and assembling the program, and to Mrs. Finnigan for her help with the finances, to Mrs. Del Bigio for organizing the seat raffle and to Mrs. Enns and the CTK staff for their support and help.  A huge thank you to anyone I may have missed; you are all very much appreciated!!!!!
I save my biggest note of thanks for Mrs. Steeves and Mrs. Kist.  Without their help I would not be able to produce a Christmas musical.  They helped with the auditions, rehearsed the speaking scenes with the children and organized everything backstage.  They are a God-send and a real Blessing to me and to our staff!!  THANK YOU BOTH!!!

Last, but not least, thank you to the students in the cast, the runners, greeters and all the students in the school!!!!  They worked extremely hard to portray the characters, sing their songs beautifully and dance to the beat!!!  It is their enthusiasm and joy that make all the hard work involved worthwhile!!

Please know that everyone is appreciated and valued for all the effort and hard work that went into this production!!!  May God’s Holy Light fill you with everlasting Hope, Joy and Peace!

Sincerely, with Much Gratitude,

Mrs. Josephine Mots

Music Teacher 

CHRIST THE KING WINE RAFFLE WINNERS!
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Congratulations to the following winners of our Annual Wine Raffle:

1st prize
Liz Wagner #2402

2nd prize
Susan Enns #0298

3rd prize
Kidist Yosef #0477

4th prize
Shauna Harper #1355

5th prize 
J. Smith #1217

Thank you to all who participated!  It was again a successful fundraiser for our school (
The draw took place on December 10th at 7 pm in Christ the King School Gym
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